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REDHILL PRIMARY ACADEMY

Gatcombe Way, Priorslee, Telford, TF2 9GZ

General Enquiries: redhill@redhillprimary.co.uk

Website: https://redhill.ttsonline.net/
Telephone: 01952 327170

Kitchen: 01952 327257
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2nd November 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

At Redhill we have always been proud of the progress that children make through our teaching of phonics and reading. Following DFE recommendations and current research, we have decided to use the highly regarded Essential Letters and Sounds programme. This fidelity to a fully synthetic phonics programme, working alongside Oxford Owl, will support all children on their journey to become fluent and confident readers.
The children will continue to have a daily phonics session. On Friday they will bring their new reading book home. The texts sent home are carefully matched to the teaching taking place in school. Your child will be practising what they have been taught in school with you at home. Following current research, we will only ask children to read books independently when they can decode these by themselves.  We will also send home another phonic book that your child can read, covering the same taught sounds, to encourage further reading practice and application. We would like you to listen to your child read the decodable text (guided reading book) provided by the school 4 times across the week. Spending 10 minutes a day reading with your child will hugely support them in their journey to becoming an independent reader. Children need to have the opportunity to re-read words and sentences that they can decode (sound out). By reading texts several times, children go beyond simply decoding text to gaining fluency, reading for meaning with expression and understanding.  We will continue to include the reading slip within their reading records so that you are able to see the focused learning within each text. 
Any books that are not yet decodable for the children will be known as ‘a sharing book’. These books are there for you to enjoy with your child, helping us to instil a love of reading from the very beginning of their reading journey. It is so beneficial to read to your child, talking about the pictures, getting to know the characters, sharing the patterns and rhymes, and beginning to develop your child’s vocabulary.
Please don’t forget that your child has access to the books set by the class teacher through Oxford Owl https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/ . Here they can continue to practise their application of phonics and the love of reading. 
If you have any further questions or queries, please do not hesitate to ask. 

Yours sincerely
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Claire Whiting

Headteacher
“What we instill in our children will be the foundations upon which they build their future” - A Valued Me

Redhill embodies this through our core values of respect, friendship, responsibility, empathy, honesty & independence.
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